
Brook Lane Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting 10th November 2021
Attended by 

Susan Barton - Chair

Carolyn Hill – Practice Manager

Eric Sargeant
Jean Gange 

Paul Lardner

Susan Waterman
Christopher Gibson
Caroline New joint Chair at Lockswood surgery
           Apologies Received:
           Karen Gibson
           Jill Sadler
	Item
	Subject
	Action

	
	Welcome and Apologies given. A briefing document for PPG’s was given out to each member.
	

	2
	Surgery Update.
Unfortunately Dr Haslehurst has resigned as a partner. An advert for a partner or salaried doctor has not been met with any responses. It is hoped that Dr Haslehurst will do some locum work at the surgery and that Dr Green who already does some locum work will increase his hours.

It is also hoped that in the near future there will be more face to face appointments but telephone consultations will inevitably continue; some of these may have a time suggested rather the message you will receive a call from the doctor any time after 2pm
The Christmas staff event has been cancelled due to Covid but it is hoped an enlarged Summer BBQ will go ahead where it is proposed to invite the vaccination volunteers.


	

	3
	Corona programme update
The booster programme is to be extended to the over 40’s so this will increase the work load on the surgery with some 12-15 years also being able to get their vaccines from surgeries not just at schools. This may result in the surgery giving the NHS 8 weeks notice to withdraw as a vaccination centre
Vaccines will still be given in November and December and there may be some in January.

At the moment the surgery has done 53/54000vaccinations and by January the total will be in the region of 60,000. The surgery is also busy delivering approximately 5000 flu vaccinations. 
The vaccination clinics are always well attended with few no shows. On a recent count only 63 of 2500 patients did not attend.

	

	4
	Fareham Area Meeting 

Caroline for Lockswood said that they had a meeting recently where they discussed how we might be able to re-educate patients as regards sign posting them as to other help available before needing a doctor’s appointment, particularly using pharmacists as a first port of call. We were reminded that the local surgeries will be sharing the services of a Health and well being coach, a social prescriber, a pharmacy technician, referrals to slimming help and physio treatment. 

	.  



	5
	Fareham Community Hospital review
Jill reported via email that the dementia clinics are being well attended. The Christmas Tree Carols will be held at the hospital on Saturday December 11th If we want someone to talk to us about the use of FCH we could invite Lee Williams, the tenant liaison manager for community health partnership or Lisa Medway from the CCG 

	

	6
	AOB Susan and Carolyn informed us about the details of Virtual Covid clinics where patients are treated intensively at home to avoid hospital admissions. This is especially useful for patients with poor immunity or underlying medical conditions.
Breast screening services are up and running again with the unit presently at Whiteley. They are many months behind but are working hard to catch up on appointments.

Patients can view their Covid passes on the NHS app and the patient access app. The latter also has your booster details;. it is found in the more ….. section under test results/medical records.
	

	
	Date of next meeting

12th January 2022 at 5.30-6.30pm

	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	



